

# "Blackboard" GCS Newsletter

### Term 4 Week 8

### What's happening in term 4?

### November

- 22 Year 6 Graduation Dinner
- 30 Last Day Term 4
- 30 Awards Night

# **Swimming Carnival**

The swimming carnival was a great event of competition and participation. Well done to all students who got in and got involved!



### **Swimming Age Champions**

8 Year Girls - Jaylie Anderson

9 Year Girls - Elize Tam

10 Year Girls - Rochelle Stephens

11 Year Girls - Evangeline Cairns

12 Year Girls - Hannah Tam

8 Year Boys - Angus Irwin

9 Year Boys - Sam Wiersma

10 Year Boys - Toby Groom

11 Year Boys - Mikey Rietveld

12 Year Boys - Tristan Campbell











# **Awards Night**

Our special awards ceremony will be held at Toowoomba Community Baptist Church on Thursday 30 November. This is also the last day of term. At the end of Awards Night, students are officially on holidays.

The program will begin at 6:00pm, with doors opening 15 minutes earlier, to allow families to get settled before the start of the program.

It is important for all students to attend, as they will receive their book prize during the Awards Night program. Students wear formal uniform, and sit in their class groups.

Parents, relatives and friends are all welcome to attend.

# **Information Technology Learning**

The Year 1 students enjoyed a walk through the Year 5/6 class computer lesson. The older students showed the younger ones how they have been developing some simple games, writing and designing coding language in the Scratch program.





## **Kindy/Prep Animal Visit**

In term 4 the Prep children and the Kindy children occasionally get together to aid in a smooth transition next year. As a way to wrap up our term learning about what things need to stay alive we had a visit from some baby lambs and baby chickens. We thought this would be a great activity to do together. Thanks again to Rebecca Purse and Rochelle Keal for bringing in the baby animals.













